
WAC 108-60-010  Policy statement.  RCW 28A.710.185 authorizes the 
Washington state charter school commission to adopt rules to implement 
an online system for students enrolled in charter public schools and 
parents or guardians of those students to submit complaints about the 
operation and administration of charter public schools. RCW 
28A.710.187 directs charter public schools to prominently post and 
maintain on their website the school's process and instructions for 
submitting complaints by its students and parents about the operation 
or administration of the school.

In addition to RCW 28A.710.187, charter public schools authorized 
by the commission are required to have a written complaint process 
that includes an appeal process. There are additional complaint pro-
cesses available to students and parents including, but not limited 
to, those found in chapters 392-172A and 392-190 WAC. The commission 
process for receiving complaints supplements these processes for com-
plaints against schools within the commission's authority. Schools au-
thorized by the commission must have a complaint process that is ac-
cessible to the school community. Schools are encouraged to utilize 
any complaints the school receives to improve the school's complaint 
process, operations, and communications within the school community.

This chapter applies to charter public schools authorized by the 
Washington state charter school commission.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.710.070, 28A.710.100, 28A.710.170, 
28A.710.185, 28A.710.187, 28A.710.190, and 28A.710.200. WSR 24-01-111, 
§ 108-60-010, filed 12/19/23, effective 1/19/24.]
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